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PASTORAL STAFF 

Most Reverend Robert E. Guglielmone 

     (Bishop of Charleston) 

Pastor:  Rev. Arnulfo Jara Galvez 

Senior Parochial Vicar:  Rev. Derrick Sneyd 

Permanent Deacons:  James Moore, Jerry White,

 Kurt Herbst, Joseph Keating 

Director of Faith Formation:  Sarah Runko 

Director of RCIA:  Sister Colie Stokes, SSMN 

Director of Liturgical Music:  Jessica Minahan White 

Director of Youth Ministry:  Chelsea Moore 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF 

Secretary/Receptionist:  Paulette VanFleet 

Adm. Assist.:  Lori Roberson 

Adm. Assist. (Spanish):  Patricia Mochizuki 

Adm. Assist. (Finance):  Theresa Sadler 

Office Assist. (Contributions): Marianna Williamson 

 

SCHOOL ADMINISTRATION 

Principal:  Corinne King 

Assistant Principal:  Tina Moore 

 

 



 

THE HOMEBOUND AND HOSPI-

TALIZED:  Each month, the Weekly 

Bulletin will publish the names of 

persons who are in need of special 

prayer.  If you know of someone who 

should be listed, kindly call the Parish Office and in-

form us.  The first weekend of every month will list new 

requests.  This is because there are times when the per-

sons listed are well again and the callers forget to ask 

that their names be removed.  Lauren Adams, Scott Ad-

ams, William "Buddy" Bendt, Mark Berrens, Bill Burns, 

Emma Carothers, John Carothers, Jim Cochran, Sandra 

Condon, Irene Copiozo, Mary Ann Cortez, Robin Dago-

stino, Candy Sammons Davis, Emma Drawdy, Martha 

Fox, Anne Groover, Kathy Kirschner, Mary Elizabeth 

Limehouse, Miriam Moya, Virginia (Ginger) Nadeau, 

Odessa Oglesby, Pashika Oglesby, Perry Reardon, Joel 

Rivera, Jessie Simmons, Donald Smith, Thomas Vitt, 

Gilda Walker, Damian Wofford, Linda Wyland, and 

George Young.   

 

*********************************************** 

 READINGS FOR THE WEEK 

Monday   Judges (Jueces) 2:11-19 

  Matthew (Mateo) 19:16-22 

Tuesday  Judges (Jueces) 6:11-24 

  Matthew (Mateo) 19:23-30 

Wednesday   Judges (Jueces) 9:6-15   

  Matthew (Mateo) 20:1-16 

Thursday  Judges (Jueces) 11:29-39 

  Matthew (Mateo) 22:1-14 

Friday   Ruth (Rut) 1:1-22 

  Matthew (Mateo) 22:34-40 

Saturday      Ruth (Rut) 2:1-11; 4:13-17 

  Matthew (Mateo) 23:1-12 

Sunday   Joshua (Josue) 24:1-18 

  John (Juan) 6:60-69 

 

FLOWERS ON THE ALTAR are in loving 

memory of Laurence S. (Larry) Bolchoz on his 

98th birthday anniversary, August 15, with 

love from Beth and Larry, Laurence and Mela-

nie, Annie and Joel, and his grandchildren and great-

grandchildren. 

 

Please remember in your prayers the 

deceased of our parish family: Former 

Blessed Sacrament parishioner, Bitsy 

Aimar; and Richard Haughey, husband 

of Janet Haughey, of Blessed Sacra-

ment Parish. 

 

MASSES FOR THE WEEK 

 

SUNDAY, August 15 

9:00 AM  Souls in Purgatory 

11:00 AM Mark Barrens (living) 

1:30 PM  Spiritual & Material Welfare of the 

  Parish Comm. 

5:00 PM  Ryleigh O'Brien 

MONDAY, August 16 

8:00 AM  Nguyen So & Than Le  

TUESDAY, August 17 

8:00 AM  Dorothy Bendt 

WEDNESDAY, August 18 

8:00 AM  James & Cindy Lang (living) 

THURSDAY, August 19 

8:00 AM  Raymond Sheedy 

FRIDAY, August 20 

8:00 AM  Olivia Pace 

SATURDAY, August 21 

5:00 PM  Barbara Richter 

 

 

WE WELCOME ALL NEWCOMERS AND VISITORS TO BLESSED SACRAMENT CHURCH.  If you would like to 

register at Blessed Sacrament, registration forms are available at the back of the church, in the parish office, or register 

online at blsac.org. 

 

It is our custom that statements testifying to the active, participating, contributing status of an individual be provided 

for those wishing to be sacramental sponsors, or to receive a sacrament.  We cannot issue such statements if you are not 

a registered and active member of Blessed Sacrament.  You must use the offertory envelopes provided to registered 

parishioners to verify your active status. 

 

BAPTISM:  Parents who wish to have their child/children baptized should contact the Parish Office.  A preparatory 

session (class) is mandatory for the proper formation of parents and godparents.  You must be an active member at 

Blessed Sacrament (3 months min.). 

 

MARRIAGE:  Those wishing to enter into a sacramental marriage should contact the Parish Office at least six months 

prior to the intended date. 

 

FIRST HOLY COMMUNION & CONFIRMATION:  Preparations for the reception of these Sacraments are taken care of 

by the Office of Faith Formation.  Please call Sarah Runko at 843-509-0979. Members of Blessed Sacrament Church who 

are asked to be Sponsors of Confirmation Candidates, will need to be Active Parishioners of the Parish.  

 

VISITING THE SICK:  Please inform the Parish Office should a relative/friend who is homebound/hospitalized need a 

pastoral visit or the Sacrament of Anointing.  A priest will attend to the Sacrament and, as needed, will arrange for Holy 

Communion to be brought to your loved one. 



 

The General Dispensation from obligation to attend a Weekend Mass ended June 5th.  

(For full details go to blsac.org) 

 

 WHO IS A "REGISTERED AND ACTIVE" PARISHIONER? 

 

 

With the lifting of the general dispensation, 

 

A "Registered and Active" family/individual is one who:  

  

 1.Has been formally registered in the Parish for at least 3 months.  

 

 2.Participates in Worship through weekly attendance at a Weekend Mass, evidenced by  

    using weekly envelopes in the offertory, even if empty.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Individual dispensation, for those who are still at risk of grave illness and for their caretakers, will remain in 

place.  These include but are not limited to caring for the sick, homebound, or infirm, those who exhibit flu-like 

symptoms or who are in the high-risk category.  If you are not attending Mass because of an individual 

dispensation, please use Online Giving or mail envelopes to the Parish Office.  If you are not attending Mass 

and do not mail envelopes or give online on a regular basis to the church, you will not be considered active. 

 

A "registered and active" parishioner of Blessed Sacrament Church may be entitled to a 

 REDUCED TUITION RATE AT BLESSED SACRAMENT CATHOLIC SCHOOL 

AND/OR BISHOP ENGLAND HIGH SCHOOL. 

(Active parishioner status must be maintained for a family to continue to receive a reduced parishioner rate.) 

 

Families need to be Active Parishioners for a child to receive a Sacrament. 

 

 

ONCE A CHILD FROM A PARISH FAMILY FINISHES HIGH SCHOOL, WE ASK THAT HE/SHE REGISTERS INDIVIDUALLY AS AN 

ADULT MEMBER OF THE PARISH, AND WE ENCOURAGE HIM/HER TO PARTICIPATE AS FULLY ENGAGED STEWARDS OF THE 

PARISH. 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS COUNCIL 12472 

(BLESSED SACRAMENT CHARLESTON) 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events 

 

Aug. 15 - Pancake Breakfast after 9am Mass - Hall 

Aug. 16 - Into the Breach - 7pm - ZOOM 

Aug. 21 - Golf Tournament presented by Overhead Door  

                Company of Chas. - 9am - Stono Ferry 

Aug. 22 - Family Rosary after 9am Mass  

 

Save the Date:  K of C 12472 Golf Tournament, presented by 

Overhead Door Co. of Charleston, is on August 21st at the 

Links at Stono Ferry (9am).  You can register to play or sponsor 

online at blessedsacramentknights.com or via the sign up 

flyers at the back of the church.  Spots are going fast!  If you 

do not play golf, you can help sponsor by being a Friend of the 

Tournament for only $50. 

 

Charity of the month: Mepkin Abbey $250 

Knight of the month: Bill Gottschall 

Knight of the year:  Rob Wilcox 

Family of the month: Claude & Jeff DelMas family 

Family of the year:  Greg Austin family 

 

Check out our Facebook page and give us a like and follow!  

https://www.facebook.com/KofC-Council-12472-Blessed-

 

PARISH CALENDAR 

SUNDAY: August 15 

10:00 AM K of C Pancake Breakfast - Hall 

6:15 PM LifeTeen - STH 

 

MONDAY:   August 16 

7:00 PM Young Adults - STH 

 

TUES:  August 17 

6:00 PM Spanish Choir Rehearsal - Church 

 

WED:  August 18 

8:30 AM Adoration  - Church (all day) 

6:00 PM American Sign Language class - office 

 

THURS: August 19 

6:45 PM Cantor practice - Church 

 

FRIDAY: August 20 

SATURDAY: August 21 

9:30 AM Into the Breach - Hall 

 

SUNDAY: August 22 

10:00 AM Rosary following 9am Mass - Church 

6:15 PM LifeTeen - STH 

• If you give online, please turn in your empty envelopes weekly at Mass and check "I give online."  

• If you contribute periodically through the collection, please remember to put in envelopes weekly, 

even if empty, and mark "I attended Mass."  

• Contributions in cash can only be considered when presented in the parish envelope. 

• Multiple envelopes put in at a weekend Mass will be considered participation for that one Mass. 

• Blank Green envelopes are available in the church if needed.   



 

RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation of 

Adults):  Are you interested in learning 

more about our Catholic beliefs?  RCIA is 

a class for inquiring about Catholic 

beliefs.  All are welcome.  For more 

information or to register, please call Sister Colie 

at 843-556-0801. 

 

LECTORS NEEDED FOR ALL MASSES!  Are 

you interested in proclaiming God's Word?  We 

are in need of lectors for all Mass times.  Training 

is provided.  We thank all who are involved in this 

ministry for your time and talent.  If interested, 

please call Carolyn at 843-478-9444. 

 

The NEXT RED CROSS BLOOD 

DRIVE sponsored by the Blessed 

Sacrament Knights of Columbus will 

be held October 3, 2021.  You may sign 

up for this drive at redcrossblood.org 

and enter BlessedSacrament (one word) in the 

Zip/Sponsor code box or call Jeff delMas at 843-

708-3721.  

 

CATHOLIC BEER CLUB EVENTS:  All 21+ 

young adults and religious are invited and 

welcome to join us!  Details on Facebook:  https://

www.facebook.com/ events/879782005918341/ or 

see below for our list of upcoming social events. 

Friday, August 27th, 7pm at Commonhouse 

Aleworks (4831 O'Hear Ave.) 

SANCTUARY LIGHTS:  We are thankful to Mr. 

& Mrs. Matuskovic who make a monthly donation 

for the sanctuary lamp in loving memory of 

Deputy Sheriff Joseph John Matuskovic.  

 

P E R P E T U A L  E U C H A R I S T I C 

ADORATION WILL BE BACK SOON!  

We have been blessed with Perpetual 

Eucharistic Adoration in our chapel for 

over 30 years.  If you have been one of 

our dedicated adorers in the past, we 

invite you back.  We also need new adorers who 

want to nurture their relationship with Christ.  

To become a weekly adorer, please contact Patti 

Brassington at pattibrassington@gmail.com.  

 

Looking for Catholic community?  Don't know 

where all the SINGLE CATHOLICS are hanging 

out?  Come find them in Denver, CO August 20-

22, 2021, and get the in-person experience with 

hundreds of other attendees or attend virtually 

with people from around the globe.  This is your 

chance to connect with like-minded singles from 

all over.  Join us for dynamic presentations by Fr. 

Nathan Cromly, Fr. Thomas Loya, Mary Beth 

Bonacci and others, as well as for music, socials, 

prayer, fellowship and more!  To register, visit 

www.NationalCatholicSingles.com or call 512-766

-5798.  

 

USE OF ENVELOPES WEEKLY:  

Thank you so much for sharing your 

gifts with the Parish thru the offertory 

or thru Online giving.  We would like to remind 

all parishioners that it is important to TURN IN 

WEEKLY YOUR ENVELOPES in the offertory, 

even if empty.  Status as Active Parishioners is 

supported by the use of your weekly envelope. 

 

PLEASE PRAY FOR THOSE IN THE MILITARY 

(POR AQUELLOS EN EL EJERCITO):   Aaron 

Dufficy, Brittanie Ferreri, Melanie Graybill, Eric 

Larson, Nicholas Roberson, Brandon Santiago, 

and Jose A. Urena, Jr. 

COVID-19 PROTOCOL UPDATE:  As the cases 

of COVID are increasing and leading to more 

hospitalizations, we will return to some of our 

previous protocols so as to help prevent the 

spread of the virus. 

*Masks must be worn during Masses 

*Communion is to be taken in the hand only 

*The sign of peace can be done without touching 

CORDS FOR CHORDS 

 

Recharge your mid-week spiritual 

batteries with the Music Ministry at 

Blessed Sacrament!  "Cords for 

Chords" rehearsals start September 9th and will 

take place every Thursday (5:45pm - 6:30pm). 

 

Cords for Chords is for tweens and teens.  

Nowadays, at the end of a busy day, "recharging" 

sometimes means mobile devices in addition to you!  

The choir loft will have a variety of Cords to 

recharge your devices while you learn a variety of 

Chords to sing; "because His love is better than 

life." 

 

"Because Your love is better than life, 

My lips will glorify You. 

I will praise You as long as I live, 

And in Your name I will lift up my hands." 

Psalm 68:3-4 

  

(Music Minister - jminahan@charlestondiocese.org) 



 

IS THE HOLY FATHER, POPE FRANCIS, 

SUGGESTING A PARADIGM SHIFT FOR THE CHURCH? 

“PARADIGM”  … WHAT IS THAT? 
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the manner in/with which we do things; the perspec�ve that allows things to be done.  Merriam Webster defines 

��������� �	� !�a model or pa�ern for something that may be copied; a theory or a group of ideas about how 
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“PARADIGM SHIFT” … WHAT IS THAT?  
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Now, is Pope Francis sugges�ng a different (another) framework within which we view and deal with the Gospel 

mandate: “Go, make disciples of every na�on …”. YES INDEED!�
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Pope sugges�ng (through his talks and reflec�ons) that we need to shi3 to another approach to making disciples. 

Undoubtedly, YES. For example … The ques�on.���.��	���� �
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prayer and living the Sacraments is prac�cally zilch!),� #"�� 
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through prayer and the prac�ce of the Sacraments, and then one’s ability to name the Commandments and list the 

Sacraments is far more effec�ve. In con�nua�on: to be able to know the Commandments in terms of  “love of God” 

and "love of neighbor” is a greater influence in the life of a Chris�an and one’s rela�onship to Jesus Christ �����!	���"�
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Sacraments is focused on JESUS CHRIST rather than solely on memory/reten�on. The PARADIGM SHIFT not only works 

be�er, but it encourages one to relate to the Master Himself!�
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sequence of reten�on’!�
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You want to test out HOW and WHAT we teach your children in Faith Forma�on (Elementary, Jr. High and High school) 
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Corinne King 

Corinne King always loved school, as a student, teacher, coach and administrator. 

Mrs. King shared that the best part of being a principal is getting to work with 

students, teachers, parents, graduates and community leaders. No two days are alike!  

The mother of two boys, her son, Michael, will be joining many BSCS graduates at BE 

this year.  

Favorite Book: Too many to name. Favorite books while quarantining were A Gentleman 

in Moscow (Amor Towles) and The Nightingale (Kristin Hannah). I love Ernest 

Hemingway and hope to complete my European travels by visiting France and Spain to 

visit some of his favorite places.  

Hobbies: Fitness, reading, and (still!) learning to cook. 

Fun Fact: I was named as the New York Post Private School Girls’ Basketball Coach of the Year in 1999. 

 

 

McKenzie Clarey 

McKenzie Clarey, a graduate of BSCS and Bishop England, is a collegiate athlete who 

joins Mrs. Cantley as a Physical Education teacher. Miss Clarey’s experiences student-

teaching as part of an education degree will serve her well as she plans fun and 

innovative lessons for the blacktop. 

Favorite Book: Where the Crawdads Sing by Owens 

Hobbies: Hiking, paddle boarding, and reading. 

Fun Fact: “I’ve never broken a bone!” 

 

 

Allison Hodge 

“BSCS has been a big part of my life for many years,” Hodge said. “My sister and I both 

graduated from BSCS, along with a few of my cousins. Both of my daughters are recent 

graduates (Alarie 2017 and Lilly 2020) and my youngest, Harrison, will start first grade 

this year!  BSCS is a great school with a great family atmosphere. It is a place where 

students can learn about God and their faith while being surround by wonderful teachers, 

faculty and families who care for them. I am so excited to work as a Teacher’s Assistant 

in Mrs. Jessica King’s K3 room. She’s an incredible teacher! I love being around children, 

and I’m excited to get to know the students and watch them grow and learn throughout 

the year.”?  

Favorite Book: The Secret Life of Bees by Kidd?  

Hobbies: Reading, exercising, and spending time at the beach and lake.?  

Fun Fact: “I graduated BSCS in 1987. When I attended the school, there was a convent upstairs where the 

middle school is now; I rode the Blessed Sacrament bus to and from school; and we had hotdogs every 

Tuesday and Thursday prepared by the ‘Hotdog Ladies.’” 

 

 

Kristine Wilcox  

Mrs. Wilcox is not “new” to the BSCS community. She has been a K4 teaching assistant; 

volleyball and cheerleading coach; Board member; and BSCS mom. What you may not 

know is that Mrs. Wilcox earned her Catechist certification and is currently in the 

Advanced Course to further enrich, build upon and deepen the knowledge she has 

“already been graced to learn." Mrs. Wilcox will be returning as a K4 teaching 

assistant and is excited to also serve as the new Grade 2 Sacramental Coordinator. 

Favorite book: 33 Days to Morning Glory by Michael Gaitley 

Hobbies: Dance education and watching her children enjoy their sports 

Fun fact: While she is 5’9” and the oldest of four children, she is in fact the shortest in her family. 

 

Blessed Sacrament Catholic School Happenings 
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